
c. Instruments to Establish the Temperature of Sea Water

a) Determining the Temperature of the Sea Water on the Surface.

64. Determining the water temperature at the surface is most
easily done by using a bucket which holds sufficient quantity of
water and quickly dipping it into the water then bringing it,
straight up on deck without delay and placing a thermometer into
the same. Once the thermometer reading has become stationary the
temperature should be read.

65. Brush thermometer. Another method of measuring the surface
temperature consists in the use of the brush thermometer.
The brush which surrounds the ball of the thermometer soaks up
its full capacity of water as soon as the thermometer is dipped
into the surface water and thus prevents not only the warming up
of the ball by the air but also the cooling of the same by the
evaporation of the water droplets clinging to it - at any rate
for the time it takes to bring it up and take a reading.* The
thermometers to be used for such temperature measurements should,
of course, always be compared with a standard thermometer and
should permit one to take a direct reading to 0.2 of a degree,
this will always be possible if the length of one degree is
approx. 1 c m ,

The Commission for the Scientific Investigation of the German
Seas does not use brush thermometers but uses the surface
thermometer - sometimes in such a fashion that it is trailed
be h in d the 0 b s e rv a t ion ve sse lin a s t ron g woo den cas e and is rea d
from time to time.**

* This is at any rate valid for low-built vessels.

** Reports on Maritime Affairs. Po La , 1875, VII and VIII, p. 389.
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